

## Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection

## Office of Chief Counsel 2 East Main Street Norristown, PA 19401

## October 10, 2006

Southeast Regional Office

Telephone:

(484) 250 - 5871

Facsimile:

(484) 250 - 5931

Robert W. Thomson, Esquire Babst, Calland, Clements and Zomnir, P.C. Two Gateway Center Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15222

RE:

Bishop Tube Cost Recovery

Dear Mr. Thomson:

On August 29, 2006, the Department of Environmental Protection ("Department") sent a letter to you regarding your client, Marcegaglia USA, Inc. ("Marcegaglia"), reiterating that the Department had determined the need for further response action and investigation at the Bishop Tube Hazardous Sites Cleanup Act site ("Site") located in Frazier, East Whiteland Township, Chester County, Pennsylvania.

Given the status of your client as a former operator of the Bishop Tube Company, the Department's August 29, 2006 letter extended Marcegaglia an invitation to come to the Department's Southeast Regional Office in Norristown, Pennsylvania for a meeting to discuss the cleanup action at the Site.

At your earliest convenience, please notify the Department as to whether or not your client has decided voluntarily to participant in the process associated with implementing and financing remediation at the Site or whether Marcegaglia has chosen not to participate.

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this matter. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Assistant Counsel

D. Armstrong, Environmental Protection Specialist, ECP CC:

G. Horvat, HSCA Section Chief, ECP

Printed on Recycled Paper